PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Tuesday 1st December 2015
Present:
AH


JH


AA


PK


PD


JH


FJ


JJ


JH


ML


FK


Kathy Cooper, Age UK Wigan Borough (Speaker)



JP (Chair)



Lorna Prescott (Minutes)

Apologies:
ID


IB


DB



PB



PH
1. Agree Minutes of Last Meeting

Mrs JP asked all present to agree the minutes of the last meeting.  All present agreed they were a true account of the meeting.

Action Points From Last Meeting

Action Point:
Lorna to forward on any completed postcards to Rachel Richardson. 




(Completed)

2. Speakers: Kathy Cooper from Age UK Wigan Borough
Mrs JP welcomed Kathy Cooper of Age UK to today’s meeting.  Kathy informed everyone that ‘Starting Point Plus’ is a free, non-means tested prevention service to advise and support people aged 50 and, over or under 50 with a disability or if someone is a carer.  Their aim is to enable individuals to maintain their independence and make their own decisions.
They offer help in: gardening, plastering, tiling, shopping, cleaning, decorating, plumbing, electrical work, joiner, roofers, laundry, TV repair, personal care, liaison, painting, social activities, home security luncheon clubs, mobile hairdressing, toe nail cutting, research into funding/grants for help with aids and adaptations etc.  

Many other services are available through Starting Point Plus as they are a developing organisation.  All approved service providers are accessed through Wigan Councils ‘Good Trader Scheme; all services on the register are approved via Trading Standards and are closely monitored.  

Kathy said that on a monthly basis Age UK send out questionnaires to service users and also telephone service users to obtain their feedback.

Kath said that in addition, Age UK Wigan Borough provides a wide range of services to support older people including: 
· Information & Advice (including benefit checks

· Care Homes Admissions

· Holidays

· Housing & Care Options Services

· Advocacy

· Insurance

· Handyperson

· Starting Point Plus

· Bright Days

· Befriending

· Hospital Information & Support Service

· Home Help Service

Kathy stated that they also have links with the Fire Brigade who can attend people’s homes to install smoke alarms and give other useful advice.  Mrs M said that she had accessed this service for a relative and it was very good.

Age UK also supply dementia packs which contain guidance and signposting of relevant information ie. Dementia café meetings etc.

In addition, there’s a member of Age UK based at Royal Albert Edward Infirmary who visits wards on a daily basis helping where necessary with discharges ie. patient may not be able to shop, do housework following discharge and Age UK can arrange for help with this for up to 6 wks.  In addition, if people want information on care/nursing homes a member of Age UK will inform them which homes have available beds and also take them round to view the homes.
Kathy said that some services are free and some are chargeable.  
There’s lots more that’s available so Kathy advised people to ring in for advice/guidance on 01942 826079 or by visiting their office at 68 Market Street, Wigan, WN1 1HX as if they don’t offer a service they will probably know who does.
Kathy also informed the group that in January 2016 Age UK will open a shop on Standishgate, Wigan.

Kathy provided everyone with a copy of the Age UK Wigan Borough leaflet along with a Bright Days Leaflet which gives details of what’s on for 50 plus during October – December 2015.
Mrs JA asked Kathy how she could advertise the meeting group she’s involved in within the Bright Days leaflet.  Kathy said that if Mrs JA passes her the details of the group and she would let the team know so that they could make people aware of their group.
Mrs JP thanked Kathy for attending on behalf of all the group today. 

Action Point:
Lorna to display leaflets in reception.  (Completed)
3. Patient Feedback
Friends & Family Test: Results

Lorna said that as agreed, she had again provided the PPG members with feedback from the results of the FFT questionnaires received, the current compilation showing September 2015 and November 2015 results which also included the patient comments (those who had consented to their comments being made public only).  These results were then discussed by the group.
A discussion ensued around the age range of patients who complete this questionnaire.  Lorna said that patients can complete these as many times as they like throughout the year either via the website or at the surgery.
Mrs AH said that she’d not experienced any issues in obtaining an appointment and said that she feels, following feedback from patients registered at other practices, that the number of available appointments and waiting times at our surgery is much better than at other practices.  Lorna said that approximately 80% of our GP appointments are available to book ‘on the day’ with the remainder being available to book up to 1 week in advance.
Lorna said that in the near future practice will be required to offer appointments up to 1 month in advance may increase the DNA rate (did not attend) and have a negative effect on appointment availability.  A discussion ensured around this and concerned was expressed about this and is subsequent effect on appointments.

NHS Choices
Lorna asked everyone if they were aware of NHS Choices website?  Anyone can access this site and it provides a variety of NHS information including a facility for patients to leave anonymous comments about their GP practice.  As a result Lorna said she’d provided everyone with the total comments the practice has received for a 12 month period from November 2014 to November 2015.  These were reviewed by the group.
Lorna said that a number of these mention getting through to the practice on the telephone.  Lorna said she’d met a week ago with WBCCG and obtained an update on the new telephone system that we’re awaiting installation of.  The issues that were delaying this now appear to have been settled.  As a result an up-to-date audit has now been undertaken by WBCCG and Lorna of what equipment will be required and a date of installation is awaited.  Lorna informed the group that we will not be able to keep the current practice telephone number of 01942 821899 with the new telephone system and therefore will need to advertise before the changeover goes ahead to alert as many patients as possible to this change.

4. Feedback: Meetings attended by PPG Members
Outpatient & Diagnostic Re-design Meeting with WBCCG
Both Mrs JP and Mrs AH informed everyone that they’d both attended the first Outpatient & Diagnostic Re-design meeting today in which patients from across the borough were invited to attend to discuss how outpatient and diagnostic appointments can be brought into the community from hospital in an effort to reduce costs and make better use of hospital services.  The 6 services for discussion are currently:
♦ Pain management
♦ Cardiology


♦ Urology
♦ ENT



♦ Ophthalmology

♦ Rheumatology 

Mrs AH said that ideally, follow-up would be a ‘one stop shop’ so patients don’t have to go elsewhere for additional tests ie Thomas Linacre where blood tests, x-rays can be done under one roof.  These meetings are aimed and getting patients involved to provide feedback on things that commissioners need to consider ie. Parking, transport, appointment times, location of services, what people want from the service etc.

Mrs AH said that it became apparent at the meeting that not all 6 specialties could be discussed in one meeting and it would be better split them up and have individual groups in order to fully discuss and dedicate enough time to each one.   As such, Mrs AH said more patients needed to get involved by sharing their views and having a say in how future services are be set up and run.  Mrs AH said she was in the Rheumatology group and Mrs JP in the Cardiology group and asked for more volunteers from the group to participate.
This generated a discussion and 4 more volunteers put their names forward with their chosen area of interest:
· Mrs PK:
Pain Management
· Mrs ML:
ENT

· Mrs PD:
Cardiology

· Mr JH:

Urology

Lorna said she will pass on the above named’ s contact details to Rachel Richardson at WBCCG so she can add the members details to future meeting events.

Action Point:
Lorna will pass on the above patient details to Rachel Richardson.  (Completed)

A Spotlight on NHS Finance Meeting
Mrs PK said that she attended the finance meeting on 20th November 2015 for patients which explained how funds flow through the NHS and said it was very insightful what costs are incurred within the NHS.  Mrs PK said posters and a powerpoint presentation were provided, which she had a copy of.  

Following the meeting Lorna obtained the powerpoint presentation and supporting documents from Rachel Richards at WBCCG and will distribute to the group with the minutes of today’s meeting.

5. Any Other Business

CCG Consultation on Services for Older People
Mrs JP asked if everyone had completed this document and highlighted that the deadline for submitting this was 6th December 2015.

Mrs JP said that in her feedback she has stated that she feels the word ‘geriatric’, which has been used throughout this document, is totally inappropriate wording to be used.  Mrs PK said she’d also noticed this too and also commented on it being inappropriate wording.  Mrs JP urged all members to complete and return this document putting their views forward.

Wigan Central & North Wigan Locality PPG
Lorna reminded everyone of the date of next joint Wigan Central & North Wigan Locality PPG Meeting is on Wednesday 13th January 2016, 5.00pm – 7.00pm.

HealthWatch Wigan: Pharmacy Inspections

Mrs JP informed the group that HealthWatch Wigan had undertaken some pharmacy inspections and it was noted that some pharmacies were offering an excellent service by which they were contacting patients 2 weeks following commencement on a new medication to ascertain feedback from the patient on suitability etc.  
In addition, some pharmacies (that the patient has requested obtain their repeat prescriptions) were contacting patients prior to putting the request in at the GP Practices to double check exactly what the patient needed so as not to order unnecessary medication and reduce waste.
Both Mrs AH and Mrs JP said they were very surprised at the number of prescriptions that remained uncollected by patients at the chemists.  A discussion ensued around medication wasted and the cost attached to this.
Pharmacy: Minor Ailment Scheme
Mrs JP asked members if they were aware of the Pharmacy Minor Ailment Scheme.  None of the members had heard of this.  Mrs JP went on to explain that patients who are exempt from paying for prescriptions ie. aged 60+, children etc can go to their pharmacy for a range of ailments and obtain a prescription for medication instead of having to attend the GP practice.  Mrs JP said that patients who wish to use the service should particularly ask for this when they attend the pharmacist for advice.

Following the meeting Lorna contacted the Senior Pharmacist at WBCCG who provided her with a copy of the Minor Ailments Scheme leaflet, which Lorna will distribute with the minutes. The minor ailments treated under this scheme are:
	· Allergic skin reaction 
	· Headache

	· Allergy
	· Heartburn 

	· Athletes foot 
	· High temperature

	· Blocked nose
	· Indigestion 

	· Cold 
	· Insect bites

	· Cold sores
	· Insect stings

	· Conjunctivitis 
	· Mouth ulcers

	· Constipation
	· Nappy rash 

	· Cough 
	· Oral thrush

	· Cystitis
	· Period pain 

	· Dental pain 
	· Scabies

	· Dermatitis
	· Sore throat 

	· Diarrhoea 
	· Sprains and strains

	· Dry eyes
	· Teething 

	· Earache 
	· Threadworm

	· Ear wax
	· Toothache 

	· Eczema 
	· Tummy upset

	· Fever
	· Vaginal thrush 

	· Haemorrhoids 
	· Verrucas

	· Hay fever
	· Warts

	· Head lice 
	


The pharmacy has a formulary list of medications that they can prescribe from. 

All Pharmacies, apart from two, provide this scheme across the Borough.  The 2 pharmacies who do not provide this scheme are:

· Trayners Chemist at 108 Market Street, Hindley, Wigan
· Elliot Street Pharmacy at 177 Elliot Street, Tyldesley
Action Point:
Lorna to provide copy of Minor Ailments service to PPG members with minutes. 

(Completed)

Electronic Prescription Service (EPS)

Mrs AH asked Lorna when the practice would be starting the Electronic Prescription Service (EPS).  Lorna said that Wigan Borough Clinical Commissioning Group (WBCCG) are in charge of the roll-out of this service at GP practices.  It is complex to set up with the number of GPs and pharmacies in the area along with the varying clinical systems in use.  Lorna said that our practice had not yet been given a roll-out date but when we have she will let the PPG know.
Lorna said that for those who aren’t aware of what the EPS is:  this means that a prescription requested, once completed by the GP practice, will be sent electronically to the pharmacy of the patient’s choice.  This means the patient will not need to collect it from the practice.   

Dental Prescriptions

Mr FK informed the group that he had recently obtain a dental prescription and was only made aware that he was entitled to free prescriptions when he collected this.  Mr FK does not feel this is appropriately advertised to patients.  Mrs AH said she’s involved in dentistry re-design service and feels this is a very good point and will feedback this back to the re-design group.

Mrs JA said she’s recently attended and obtain a dental prescription but had to pay for her even though she’s over 60.  Mrs AH said she’d investigate this.

Action Point:
Mrs AH to feedback comments to dental re-design group.

Action Point:
Mrs AH to investigate why some dental prescriptions are chargeable.  




(Completed - This is because if a patient sees a dentist privately the prescription 




is then private thus chargeable.
Conflicts of Interest/Language Skills of clinical staff/Walking 
Mr FK said he would like to discuss the above but as this was the end of the meeting he will bring up at the next PPG meeting.
Date/Time of our Next Practice PPG Meeting

Mrs JP informed everyone that she had secured a McMillan Nurse speaker for the next PPG meeting, details of which are below.

Date:

Tuesday 9th February 2016
Time:

7.15pm start with 9.00pm finish
Venue:
Whitley Methodist Church (93 Spencer Road, Wigan, WN1 2QR) 

Can members please let Lorna know either via phone on 01942 614306 or email LPrescott@gp-P92010.nhs.uk if you are not able to attend.
